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Spring Term Newsletter 04 – 01/03/2024  

Dear Parents and Carers 

I am writing to announce that Miss Barnes has successfully been interviewed and accepted a job 

elsewhere.  Miss Barnes, who has worked at Pennington for 7 years in Year 2 and 3 is moving to Kendal 

College to take up the role as teaching and learning leader after Easter. We recognise the great work 

she has done here, both as class teacher and English/Reading subject leader and wish her the very best 

of luck with her new role. Again, Miss Barnes lives in Kendal and the commute to work has been one of 

the deciding factors for her to move on. We do not like to say goodbye to good teachers and strong 

members of staff but we do wish them well with career progression and they leave with our well wishes.  

We have appointed a teacher temporarily for a term so that Year 3 will have consistency for the 

remainder of this school year. She is called Mrs Purcell and is moving to the area from Liverpool. She has 

spent a day with us and is excited to join our team.   

 

Special Mentions 

Well-done to our children who received this weeks’ Special Mention awards.   

 

mailto:admin@penn.cumbria.sch.uk


World Book Day/Family Day – Thursday 7th March 2024 

World Book Day is a celebration of authors, illustrators, books and (most importantly) it’s a celebration 

of reading. In fact, it’s the biggest celebration of its kind, designated by UNESCO as a worldwide 

celebration of books and reading, and marked in over 100 countries all over the world. We will be holding 

our World Book Day on Thursday 7th March where children can come dressed as their favourite book 

character or can come dressed in pyjamas with their favourite bedtime story. We will be having a family 

day where the children will be moving round school, working with different staff and children and taking 

part in activities linked to a book.  

 

Year 3 Coffee Morning – Friday 8th March 2024 

Following the success of our ‘Penn Pals’ coffee mornings, hosted by Reception Class last year, each class 

will have the opportunity to run a coffee morning this year.  Friday 8th March, Year 3 invite their 

families and friends to their coffee morning which will be held in the hall from 9.20 to 10.20am.  Year 3 

children are asked to bake and donate cakes and they will be responsible for serving on the morning.  

There will be a £2.00 entry charge.  Many thanks in advance for your donations of cakes.  We look 

forward to seeing you next Friday if you can make it. 

 

Back Gate from 11th March 2024 

We will be having work done fixing pipework in the back playground from 11th March.  This should take 2 

weeks.  There will be no access through the back gate during this time and the playground will be out of 

use.  Please can you use the main entrance to drop off and collect children.  Year 4 and 5 must enter and 

leave school via the front door.  As the back door is a fire door, it will be in use in case of emergencies. 

Thank you. 

 

Comic Relief – 15th March 2024 

Comic Relief supports incredible projects and organisations that are making a difference for people 

across the UK and around the world. We will be holding a whole school cake sale at break time for the 

children.  Please donate some cake/biscuits for children to buy (include a list of ingredients in the 

container or label the packaging.  Please remember we are a nut free school).  Children should bring cash 

to purchase cakes/biscuits.  The children can wear non-uniform day in exchange for a £1.00 – please 

click on the link below to give a donation – thank you 

 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=14292 

 

Wet Weather Play 

You may have noticed our new welly sheds which are positioned next to the hedge at the side of the 

Pennington Paces track. In Opal Play, we encourage different types of play in all weathers and in order 

for the children to be able to enjoy it, they need the correct clothing and footwear. Please can you 

provide your child with waterproof coat and trousers to be kept in their cloak-room and a pair of 

wellies (named and pegged together) that will permanently be kept in the welly sheds. If you have 

items that your child has grown out of, perhaps you could think about donating them for families who are 

in need of help. 

 

We would also like to collect any buggies and prams, full size or doll size for children to use at 

playtimes.  

http://www.unesco.org.uk/
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=14292


 

Strep A Related Infections 

We have had a few more cases of scarlet fever in school.  Country wide, there have been a higher 

number of Strep A related infections – please see the link for more information  
 

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2022/12/05/group-a-strep-what-you-need-to-know/ 

 

Facebook 

Do you follow us on Facebook?  We post all our activities on this 

page,  including Special Mentions, Classroom activities, Outdoor 

Learning Days, Sports events, School trips, School Residentials 

and Friends of Pennington information. It is often the quickest 

way to receive information about what is going on in school.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4, 5 and 6 Residentials 

Just a gentle reminder that the Year 4, 5 and 6 Residentials will take place during the Summer Term – 

Full payment is required by Friday 22nd March 2024.  Parentpay has been set up so you are able to pay 

the deposit and monthly payments thereafter to enable you to spread the cost over 6 instalments. If for 

any reason there is a difficulty paying this amount, please contact the school office.  
 

Online Safety News 

Before half term, children and staff took part in a variety of activities in support of Children’s Mental 

Health Week. Please use the link to read six great tips from NSPCC to support your child’s online 

wellbeing: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-wellbeing/positively-

online/ 

 

 

Jewellery 

A number of children have been wearing jewellery for school.  Teachers will ask them to remove 

necklaces and bracelets.  Only stud earrings are permitted in school.  

 

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2022/12/05/group-a-strep-what-you-need-to-know/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-wellbeing/positively-online/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-wellbeing/positively-online/


 



 

After School Clubs 

We aim to offer a range of after school activities throughout the year. The timetable for this term is 

displayed below. There will be a nominal charge for clubs run by school staff to cover resources.  We will 

continue to charge for clubs run by sports coaches. All clubs need to be booked, paid for and 

permission given through Parentpay. We still consider this to be good value. Thank you to staff for 

giving their time freely to offer these opportunities. 

 

After School Clubs – Spring 2 2024 

Day Activity Leader Where? Time 

Monday 

 

Colouring Club - Year 1 & 2  

(20 places available)  

£6.00 

 

Watercolours – Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 

(20 places available)  

£6+.00 

 

Mrs Shaw Kilburn 

 

 

 

Mrs Barton 

Year 1 Classroom 

 

 

 

Year 4 Classroom 

 

3.15-4.00pm 

 

 

 

3.15-4.00pm 

 

Tuesday Multisports - Year 1, 2 and 3 

£15.00 

 

 

 

Jack 

 

 

 

 

School Playing 

Field 

Hall when wet 

 

 

3.15-4.00pm 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday Multisports - Year 4, 5 & 6   

£15.00 

 

 

Corey 

 

School Playing 

Field Hall when 

wet 

3.15-4.00pm 

 

 

 

Thursday STEM LEGO – Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 

(FULL) 

£5.00 

 

Mrs Gilbert 

(Governor) 

Year 6 Classroom 3.15-4.00pm 

 

After School Club Attendance - To enable that we know your child is safe, please can you let school 

know if your child is not going to be able to attend their after-school club. Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2023/2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2023 

 

STARTS   ENDS      HALF – TERM HOLIDAY 

 

Wednesday   Tuesday      Monday 23 October – 

6 September   19 December      Friday 27 October 

 

Number of school days in term – 70 

 

SPRING TERM 2024 

 

STARTS   ENDS      HALF – TERM HOLIDAY 

 

Wednesday   Thursday     Monday 12 February – 

3 January   28 March       Friday 16 February 

 

Number of school days in term – 57 

 

 

SUMMER TERM 2024  

 

STARTS   ENDS      HALF – TERM HOLIDAY 

 

Tuesday   Friday      Monday 27 May – 

16 April   19 July      Friday 31 May 

    

Good Friday – 29 March 

Easter Sunday – 30 March 

Easter Monday – 1 April 

         May Bank Holiday – 6 May 

 

Number of school days in term – 63        

 

Number of days in year – 190  
 

INSET Days:  Monday 4 and Tuesday 5 September   

Monday 15 April 



 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2024/2025 
 

 

 

 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2024 

 

STARTS   ENDS      HALF – TERM HOLIDAY 

 

Wednesday   Friday      Monday 28 October – 

4 September   20 December     Friday 1 November 

 

Number of school days in term – 73 

 

SPRING TERM 2025 

 

STARTS   ENDS      HALF – TERM HOLIDAY 

 

Tuesday   Friday      Monday 17 February – 

7 January   4 April      Friday 21 February 

 

Number of school days in term – 59 

 

 

SUMMER TERM 2025  

 

STARTS   ENDS      HALF – TERM HOLIDAY 

 

Tuesday   Friday      Monday 26 May – 

22 April   18 July      Friday 30 May 

    

Good Friday – 18 April 

Easter Sunday – 20 April 

Easter Monday – 21 April 

         May Bank Holiday – 5 May 

 

Number of school days in term –58        

 

Number of days in year – 190  
 

INSET Days:  Monday 2 and Tuesday 3 September   

 Monday 6 January 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 







 


